
 

 

A Public Hearing on proposed Local Law # 6 of 2024, a law to extend a temporary three (3) month 

moratorium on Temporary Storage Containers and Self-Storage Facilities within the Town of 

Livingston was held at 6:45 pm prior to the regular town board meeting. The Town Clerk read a 
copy of the public notice. Supervisor Guzzi gave an overview of the proposed law and opened 
the hearing to public comment. The hearing was closed at 6:47 pm with no public comment. 

The regular monthly meeting, of the Town Board of the Town of Livingston, County of 
Columbia, and the State of New York was held at the town hall, 119 County Route 19, 
Livingston, NY on the 11th day of July, 2024. 

Present:     Supervisor James Guzzi   

                    Deputy Supervisor Will Yandik 

                    Councilperson Phil Massaro    

                     Councilperson Fred Conte 

Absent:      Councilperson William Bender 

Supervisor Guzzi opened the meeting of the Town Board with the pledge to the flag, at 7:00 

p.m.  

Resolution # 77 

Motion to approve the June monthly minutes 

A motion was made by Deputy Supervisor Yandik, seconded by Councilperson Massaro to 

approve the minutes of the June monthly town board meeting. 

Votes: 4 Ayes, 0 No 

Communications: None 

Supervisor’s Report 

The following reports were read by Supervisor Guzzi: 

Town Supervisor 

Town Clerk- Total local shares remitted to town of $5440.59 for June 

Highway- Blacktopped the following roads: Buckwheat, Manorton, Old Manorton, Calendar 

House, Blackbridge and Mahikan Drive, put shoulders on blacktopped roads, mowed lawns and 

roadside, ditching roads, worked with the County Highway milling Route 19 to take milling for 

new parking lot at the Rec Park 

Building Dept- 9 permits, 0 C/O, 3 Abstract C/O’s, 0 Mobile Home.  4 Fire Violations, 1 Fire 

Inspections, 1 Alarm registration, 0 wedding $ 4324.00 month-Total for 2024 was $ 30,735.55 



 

 

Dog Control-   4 calls for May 

Assessor-25 hours, 6 in office meetings, 8 parcel transfers, 0 building permits processed, 15 

phone calls/ emails, 0 exemptions, 0 file/map maintenance, 0 Splits/mergers, 0 valuations, 0 

address changes, 0 escrows 

Resolution # 78 

Motion to approve the monthly reports as read 

A motion was made by Councilperson Conte, seconded by Councilperson Massaro to approve 

the May monthly reports as read. 

Votes 4 Ayes, 0 no 

New Business 

Resolution # 79 

Motion to adopt Local Law #6 of 2024, a law  to extend a temporary three (3) month moratorium 

on Temporary Storage Containers and Self-Storage Facilities within the Town of Livingston 
 

A motion was made by Councilperson Conte, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Yandik to adopt 

Local Law # of 2024, a law  to extend a temporary three (3) month moratorium on Temporary 

Storage Containers and Self-Storage Facilities within the Town of Livingston. 

Votes 4 Ayes, 0 no 

The open house at the Rec Park to show off the new building went well. The children’s summer 
program has 62 resident children enrolled and 30 non-resident children attending. The heath 
dept. did their inspection prior to the start of the program and passed it with no violations. 
  

Committee Reports 

Buildings- no report 

Senior Citizens Advisory Council- no report 

Planning and zoning- no report 

Ethics- no report 

Highway- as per the supervisor’s report 

Communications- no report 

Office Support- no report 

Historian- They are having more visitors come. He picked up a wooden ship for the history barn 



 

 

County Environmental Management- Stan Yarian reported to the County committee on the 

program the Town of Livingston had on septic systems recently. 

Emergency Management- no report 

Special Projects- no report 

Twin Lakes: no report 

Audit Committee:  

Resolution # 80 

Motion to pay bills 

A motion was made by Councilperson Massaro, seconded by Councilperson Conte to pay the 

bills as presented. 

# 52-60 Highway   # 185-218 General 

Vote 4 Ayes, 0 No 

Public Comment 

Jennifer Speedling asked about the highway dept. doing a better job of picking up branches and 

keeping the area around the North Twin Lake a bit nicer and also commented on the fact that 

some of the non-resident Twin Lakes day passes that were purchased are being given out for 

use in air B&B’s , and not just used personally by the people who bought them. 

Resolution # 81 

Motion to adjourn the meeting 

A motion was made by Councilperson Massaro, seconded by Councilperson Conte, to adjourn 

the meeting. 

Vote 4 Ayes, 0 No 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:36 pm 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Tammy Molinski, 

 Town Clerk 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       


